August 10, 2015 Airport Board Minutes - Airport Flight Service Bldg 2 pm.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Doug Phair.  Present were Patrick Lifto, Paul Grutkowski, Bob Lunde, Chairman Doug Phair, Keith Holmlund, and Dorothy Willems (secretary).  Absent : Philip Emmons and Mayor Butch Grenz.  Guest: Nathan Schroht –KLJ and Rick Lang-BLM  
Approval of July 13, 2015 Meeting minutes: 

· Keith Holmlund made a motion to approve July 13, 2015 minutes. Paul Grutkowski seconded the motion.  Discussion. Motion carried.  
Old  Business

Runway Project Status and Update  

· Nathan Schroht –KLJ reported the Runway was shut down August 10, 2015.  Roads are being built and equipment moved in.  Tearing up the runway should begin Monday or Tuesday with the runway scheduled to be closed until October 19th, 2015.  He report the FAA extra funds should be here next week.  The project includes runway, apron, lighting and painting.
· New cans will be installed using the old lights.  Transformers, vertical post, and wiring will be savaged.
· Nathan Schroht reported weekly project meeting will be held in the Terminal Building every Tuesday at 3 pm and any of the board would be welcome. 
Budget 2015-2016 

· Chairman Doug Phair was presented with a copy of the preliminary budget which Doug will compare to his last estimated budget for any differences.  The City Financial Charges have not been removed which means the charges the city bills the airport exceeds the mil levy contribution the city makes to the airport. 
Public use of gravel pit 

·  Pat Lifto made a motion no motorized vehicles on airport property but Pat withdrew that motion.   Pat Lifto made a motion to put a public notice in the paper regarding no public use on airport property for liability purposes.  Bob Lunde seconded the motion. Motion carried.   Doug Phair and Dorothy Willems will work on an article for the paper. 
Prince Contract for the 57 Gravel Pit

· Email from Prince with copies of the 2004 and 2009 Lease requesting a renewal in the likeness of the 2009 lease with 4 year lease.  After discussion regarding pricing for gravel it was decided Chairman Doug Phair would contact Prince with an offer of $.75 a yard with a 4 year lease containing an escape clause. 
· Discussion regarding the lack of a scale at the airport but using the trucks scales for measure. 
New Business 
Resignation of the Airport Manager and Replacement 
· Chairman Doug Phair appointed Bob Lunde and Philip Emmons as the hiring committee.  Chairman Doug Phair will contact the city regarding city hiring practices and process of hiring. 
· Discussion regarding salary increase for the Airport Manager to match the salaries of other Managers within the city.  Also discussion regarding the comp time practices the city uses. 
· Discussion regarding airport hours indicating Lee Haughian at 40 hours and Bruce Larson 20 hours.
· Keith Holmlund made a motion for Pat Lifto be hired as acting Interterm Airport Manager with detailed to be worked out with Chairman Doug Phair.  Bob Lunde seconded the motion.   Motion carried.   Chairman Doug Phair expressed his thanks to Pat for all the work he does at the airport.  
· Chairman Doug Phair indicated a time schedule needs to be worked out so salaries stay within budget. 
Century Construction Plans and Building Lease.

· Century has agreed to lease the Terminal Building at $1500 per month with a lease yet to be written.  Century will use Hanger #2 to store material for the job.   Discussion from BLM of possibly leasing the Terminal Building next year for extra space during fire season.  The board determined if the building was not being used or lease the situation would be possible. 
· Bob Lunde requested information from the PreConstruction minutes regarding 3rd Party being hired for compacting testing.  The 3rd Party is hired by KLJ and is included in the bid with funding available. 
Committee Reports 

· Finance Committee: 
· Finances look good but reports have not been put together yet for presentation to the board. 
· Operation Committee
· Lots of repairs and duties have been completed from the list of things needed to be accomplished.  
· The roof of the terminal building had damage from the storm which has a temporary repair job.  Manning Roofing was to supply a bid but we have not seen one.  Pat will follow up on getting the information.  City Insurance is a deductible of $3750 so any cost above that the airport must contact the City to put in a claim. 
· The toilet needs replacing in the Flight Service Building.
· The Air conditioner has been replaced in the Airport Office. 
Manager’s Report 

Manager’s Report including ( KLJ Status Report, and voucher claims attached to the minutes): 
· Approval of Claim Vouchers as presented with increase in additional fuel purchase from $24,000 to $50,000 and addition of $3750 for roof repairs.  Paul Grutkowski made a motion to approve claims with correction for payment. Keith Holmlund seconded the motion. Discussion.  Motion Carried. 
Meeting was adjorned by Chairman Doug Phair 
